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Frigo, Victoria (COE)

From: Centorino, Joseph (COE)

Sent: Thursday, November 08, 2012 12:04 PM

To: Frigo, Victoria (COE)

Subject: INQ - County Commission Tickets to Homestead NASCAR

I received a phone call from Assistant County Attorney Gerald Sanchez regarding the County’s use of NASCAR tickets
received from the City of Homestead. The tickets are received each year by the county pursuant to a contractual
agreement between the City of Homestead and NASCAR under which the County is named as a third-party beneficiary to
receive tickets to the NASCAR events. In prior years these tickets were dispersed to County Commissioners for
distribution at their discretion. I informed Mr. Sanchez that, since the County received these tickets pursuant to the
contract, even though the County itself is not a party to the contract but a third-party beneficiary, the tickets should be
viewed as County property. Therefore, any distribution of the tickets to Commissioners should be done in accordance
with the policy and addendum adopted by the Miami-Dade County Commissioner regarding use of complimentary
tickets for public purposes.

Joseph M. Centorino
Executive Director and General Counsel
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